
Saint Hedwig 
Saint Patrick 

Sister parishes serving the East Bay Front of Erie 
 

Pastor 
Rev. Msgr. Henry A. Kriegel 

 

DAILY MASS 

Saint Patrick 8:00 AM 
 

SATURDAY EVENING MASS 

Saint Hedwig 4:30 PM 

Saint Patrick 5:00 PM 
 

SUNDAY MORNING MASS 

Saint Hedwig 9:00 AM 

Saint Patrick 10:30 AM 
 

HOLY DAY MASSES 

Anticipation 

Saint Hedwig 5:30 PM 

Holy Day 

Saint Patrick 12:05 PM 
 

CONFESSIONS 

30 Minutes before each Saturday 

Evening Mass or by appointment 

Saint Hedwig Parish 
Established 1910 

521 E. 3rd Street 

Erie, PA 16507 

(814) 454-6232 

www.sainthedwigparisherie.org 

Saint Patrick Parish 
Established 1837 

130 East 4th Street 

Erie, PA 16507 

(814) 454-8085 

www.saintpatrickparisherie.org 

For information on Baptism, Religious Education, Penance, Eucharist, Confirmation, 

Adult Initiation, Marriage, Prayer or Study Groups, please call either parish office. 



Today is the 23rd Sunday in Ordinary 
Time and we hear first from the Book 
of Wisdom, and it is the last six vers-
es of Solomon’s prayer for divine Wis-
dom, characterized as a female. In 
the earlier part of the prayer, Solomon 
prays for the wisdom to serve as king 

and today he is asking for the wisdom to judge 
wisely. He reflects on our inability to know God’s 
wisdom unless God grants it to us. Once we re-
ceive it, we will have the knowledge to know 
what God wants of us in life.  

Our second reading comes from Paul’s letter to 
Philomen, the only time in our three year cycle of 
readings that we read from this letter. It was ad-
dressed to three individuals: Philomen, a co-
worker with Paul and Timothy; Apphia, whom 
Paul refers to as our sister and was most likely 
Philomen’s wife; and Archippus, whom scholars 
believe to be their son. The slave, Onesimus, ran 
away from his master and found refuge with Paul 
in prison where he comes to believe in Christ. 
Paul is writing to Onesimus’ master asking that 
he welcome him back as one would a fellow 
Christian. Paul does not ask directly that Philo-
men free him, but that he is a partner with him in 
the love of Christ. Inequality in the social order 
ceases to exist in Christ; we are equal partners in 
proclaiming the gospel. 

God freely chooses disciples which today’s gos-
pel affirms. Jesus is trying to deter those who 
want to be a celebrity “groupy,” because being a 
disciple involved accepting a different way of life. 
There is a difference between following Jesus 
because everyone else is doing it and truly fol-
lowing him. A good teacher often uses hyperbole 
to make a point, and Jesus does that today. Hate 
stands in contrast to love. Jesus is not asking 
people to turn against family, but is using the hy-
perbole to say that renouncing one’s former way 
of life is the cross the disciples carry. The two 
brief parables illustrate that loyalty to Jesus can-
not be half-hearted. If we become true disciples, 
then perhaps we will imitate Solomon in the first 
reading today and pray for wisdom. Remember 
that in our liturgy, the first reading and the gospel 
are always somehow connected.  

Next weekend is, of course, our big Irish Festival, 
the largest fund-raising project of our year. The 
monies raised will be used both for the debt on  

our restoration and to provide the funding for the 
St. Patrick’s Food Pantry, the largest food distri-
bution center in the city of Erie. Next Sunday 
morning at Rainbow Gardens will be a bit differ-
ent this year with a full Irish Breakfast being 
served from 8:30 AM until 12:30 PM. Cost is $9 
per person; $6 for children under 12 and children 
under 5 are admitted free. I hope you’ll support 
the parish by attending the festival and joining in 
all of the fun. I’m especially grateful to Cal Pifer 
for his outstanding leadership in coordinating and 
running the festival.  
 

Just a few weekends ago, Cal also hosted a 
“Field to Table” supper at the Battles Mansion in 
Girard. Three hundred and fifty people enjoyed 
an open bar and sit down dinner prepared from 
all fresh product from neighboring farms. I must 
tell you it was a nite to remember. The event was 
sponsored by the Erie County Historical Society.  
 
Speaking of the Historical Society, they are spon-
soring a walking tour of our neighborhood on 
Thursday, September 26, from 6-9 PM. Included 
in the tour will be St. Patrick’s Church; the first 
floor of the rectory; the Tibbles House on East 
5th Street which Erie Insurance magnificently re-
stored; the two mansions on Parade Street which 
they also just recently restored and some other 
residences. Tickets are limited and can be ob-
tained by contacting the Historical Society at 454-
1813. 
 
The process for future planning for the Diocese 
of Erie, including the eventual reconfiguration of 
parishes, has begun. A priest from the Diocese of 
Greensburg is leading the project, and he spoke 
with the bishop, the Vicars and the Deans for an 
entire day-long meeting recently. A steering com-
mittee of five priests has been identified and now 
the general committee for the process is being 
formed with those people already chosen. The 
next step will be for each pastor to identify one 
person from his finance council and one person 
from his parish council who will be the “go to it” 
people for parishioners. In other words, if some-
one has concerns, anxieties, questions, etc. they 
can give them to those delegates. All of the rep-
resentatives from all of the east side parishes will 
then meet and try to coordinate the concerns, 
etc. and come up with a working document. Then 
we will conduct a demographic study of the entire  
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East side and the study will get underway. It will 
gather data on how many Catholics live in the 
area, what percentage of those Catholics belong 
to a parish and/or go to Mass regularly? Do bap-
tisms come close to matching deaths in the par-
ish? Is the parish church at least 50% full for eve-
ry weekend Mass? What is the condition of the 
buildings, etc? Once that data is gathered in both 
the east side and west side deaneries, the com-
mittee will then come together, study all of the 
data, look at our resources (priest personnel, pa-
rishioners, finances, property and buildings) and 
try to make some projections for the future. How 
can we maintain the number of parishes we have 
with a sharply declining number of priests? 
Should women religious or lay people be appoint-
ed administrators of parishes and merely have 
the priest available for sacramental purposes? 
Do we have to merge or even close some of our 
parishes so that we can better utilize our re-
sources? 
 

As you can see there is a great deal of work 
which lies ahead, and it’s going to take some 
very concentrated efforts on the part of those 
who will study the data and then make final rec-
ommendations to Bishop Persico. We are begin-
ning the process in the city of Erie, and once that 
is complete the process will move to other areas 
of the diocese. It is the bishop’s hope that we can 
complete the study of the city of Erie by spring 
and he can announce what future plans are for 
the city and what, if any, reconfiguration of par-
ishes will take place. 
 

Also to be studied is the future of our Catholic 
schools. Both birth and baptismal rates have 
dropped dramatically in Erie County. Our bap-
tisms are down 40% from 2000. Who, then, will 
be sitting in our schools in ten years? We’re living 
at a strange moment in the history of the church. 
 

An old Texas cowboy counseled his granddaugh-
ter that if she wanted to live a long life, the secret 
was to sprinkle a pinch of gun powder on her oat-
meal every morning. The granddaughter did this 
religiously until the age of 103 when she died. 
She left behind 14 children, 30 grandchildren, 45 
great grandchildren, 25 great-great grandchildren 
and a 40 foot hole where the crematorium used 
to be. 

NEED PRAYERS?    
Please call Mary Alice Hartwell at 454-
5908 to have your prayer intentions 
placed on our joint parish prayer wheel. 
Please be assured that your prayer re-
quests will be treated with respect and 
confidentiality. 
  

Our Sanctuary Lamp burns this week in loving 
memory of Raymond Kantorowski requested by 
Barb and Amanda Juchno.   Please remember in 
your prayers those in the hospital, nursing facilities 
and the homebound.   
 

Our offertory for last week was $1,042.00 plus 
$65.00  for the Church in Latin America. Thank 
you and God bless. 
 

 

The Summer Festival is still ongoing.  We thank 
everyone who has contributed and ask those who 
have not to consider doing so.  Proceeds are used 
to cover our regular operating expenses.  Please be 
generous. 
 

Please note that the 9:00 AM Mass on Sunday 
has moved back to St. Hedwig beginning last 
week, September 1st. 

 
ATTENTION:  ROSARY MEMBERS, PARISHION-
ERS AND FRIENdS: The Rosary Society's Annual 
Pancake Breakfast will be canceled for this 
year.  Any gifts that have been donated for the Chi-
nese Auction will be kept for use at the Annual 
Christmas Party on December 1, 2013.  More infor-
mation will follow. 
 

           Remember to Pray  
        the Rosary Everyday      

Saint Hedwig Ministry Schedule 

  

                       Sept. 14            Sept. 15 

            Saturday         Sunday  

            4:30 PM         9:00 AM  

Lector            Ron Rossi         Barb Juchno 

Eucharist        Charlotte Mabie       Sharon Zielinski 

Ushers            Nancy Widomski     Michelle Moskel 

Altar Server   Charlotte Mabie       Nick Hayes 





Saint Patrick News 
Parish Stewardship:  Our offertory for last weekend 
was $5,856.50 and $728.00 for online giving for a 
total of $6,584.50. Thank you for your generosity.  
 
 We continue to thank those who make special 
donations to our parish and we pray for those people 
in whose honor  the donations were made: The 
Peace Candle burns this week for all the men and 
women serving in the military;  The Food Pantry 
Truck is sponsored this week in memory of  
Deceased Family Members of Kathy Alessi; The 
Food Pantry is sponsored in memory of James E. 
McLaughlin from Cynthia McLaughlin; in memory of 
Mrs. Anna Page from Rosemarie McMahon; in 
memory of Kathy Rosinski from Yvonne Gersims; 
also donations from Kimberly & Joseph Bohrer, Nan-
cy Yochim, Mary Ellen Demyanovich, Kathleen &  
Eugene Polaski, Kathleen Horan, and David  
Romanowicz.  

 
Ministry Schedule 

Saturday, September 14 , 2013 at 5:00 pm 
Lector:   Kathleen Haslett 
Eucharistic Ministers:   
HOST:  Kathy Sertz, Kay Mannino, Lynne Long  
CUP:  Yvonne Gersims, Shirley Winschel 
Greeters:  Jane Carney, Kathleen Horan 
Altar Servers:  Owen Babinsack, Addie Babinsack 
Ushers:  Chris Lampe, Rob Oligeri, Phil Rewers 
 

Sunday, September 15, 2013 at 10:30 am 
Lector:  Ed Smith 
Eucharistic Ministers:   
HOST:  Mary Kearney, Tom Golab, Forrest Mischler 
CUP:  Michelle Tortorelli, Mike Vehec 
Greeters:  Tim Donlin, Arlene Miller 
Altar Servers:  Ryan Jubulis, Andrew Wilcox 
Ushers:  David Taccone, David Wilcox, 
              John Purvis, Luke Purvis 
Offertory Counters:  Mary McCarthy, Mary Kearney, 
                                       Mary Pat Schlaudecker 

A Moment of Reflection 
 

Reading I:  Wisdom 9:13-18b 
 

Reading II:   Philemon 9-10, 12-17 
 

Gospel:  Luke 14:25-33 
 

If we looked at this week’s Gospel as a job descrip-
tion with all its challenging demands, we could imag-
ine the position never being filled. What is really be-
ing asked of us? To be a disciple of Jesus requires 
that Jesus is first; that is the cost of discipleship. A 
wholehearted YES with no mixed messages. When 
we say yes to be a disciple of Jesus, we understand 
that we are placing this relationship first in our lives. 
Nothing else is more important. What are the three 
top priorities in your life? What needs to change in 
your life for you to be a more faithful disciple? 

RCIA  -  If anyone is interested in the RCIA process 
for the 2013-2014 year for Baptism, Eucharist and 
Confirmation, contact Sr. Marie at 454-8085, ext. 2. 
 
CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD will begin 
on September 22nd during the 10:30 AM.  Fr. Kriegel 
will call for the children to come up and go with Sr. 
Marie after the opening prayer.  Children ages 4 thru 
10 are encouraged to participate. 
  

 A FUNDRAISER FOR GARY KING II, an alumni of 
St. Patrick School and the son of Deacon Jerry and 
Joan Peterson, is being held on his behalf due to 
medical complications as a result of a lung transplant.  
Contact Deacon Jerry at 456-0639 or Elizabeth 
Sweeney, choir member, to purchase a chance. 

FIVE DAYS UNTIL THE ERIE IRISH FESTIVAL! 
BE SURE TO CHECK OUT THE VOLUNTEER FORM FOR THE FESTIVAL INCLUDED IN 

TODAY’S BULLETIN.  THE FESTIVAL NEEDS YOU TO MAKE IT THE SUCCESS! 

DON’T’ MISS THE OPENING OF THE FESTIVAL ON FRIDAY NIGHT!   

WE WILL OPEN WITH BAGPIPERS LEADING THE WAY INTO RAINBOW GARDENS AS 

WE BEGIN A WEEKEND FILLED WITH MUSIC, DANCING , GAMES, CHANCES AND 

GOOD FOOD!  SUNDAY WE WILL CLOSE OUT THE FESTIVAL WITH AN IRISH 

BRUNCH, MORE MUSIC AND DANCING AND SHEEP SHEARING!  DON’T MISS IT! 



 

September 13th, 14th, 15th, 2013 

Volunteer Sign-up Sheet 

Be a SAINT PATRICK V.I.P.! 

NAME: _____________________________________________________________________ 

  

PHONE: _________________________(daytime) ___________________________(evening) 

  

EMAIL ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________ 

_____ Games of Chance 

_____ Gift Shop 

_____ Kitchen 

_____ Raffle (Grand Prize and Side) 

_____ Teardown after the Festival 

_____ Anywhere needed 

PLEASE INDICATE WHICH AREAS YOU ARE WILLING TO WORK: 

  

_____ Admission 

_____ Bake Sale 

_____ Beverages (All) 

_____ Children’s Area 

_____ Decorating 

_____ Dining Room 

_____ Food/Drink Tickets 

  

PLEASE INDICATE WHICH DAYS YOU ARE AVAILABLE TO WORK: 

  

Friday, Sept. 13th______ Saturday, Sept. 14th______ Sunday morning, Sept. 15th_____ 

You will be contacted concerning your choice of area and your hours of service. 

I WOULD LIKE TO DONATE: 

  

 ______ Irish Auction Prize    ______ Baked Goods   ______Children’s Auction Prize  

  

 _____ A money donation towards Publicity /Advertising   

  

_____$250  _____$150 _____$100 _____$50 _____$20 _____Other 

PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM TO THE FESTIVAL BOOTH IN THE VESTIBULE OF THE 

CHURCH OR PLACE IN THE OFFERTORY BASKET.  

Thank you to all who have volunteered! You will be contacted 
within the next two weeks.  



Volunteers:  Thank you to all of 
you who have volunteered to work 
at the festival.  The volunteer 
sheets are being processed and 
put into a spread sheet.  You will 
be contacted within the next week 
with a time and area where you will 

be working. A big “thank you” to Kathy Sertz 
who has agreed to chair the decorating commit-
tee.  We need so many to make this festival a 
success and it is very rewarding to find so many 
willing to help.  There are still volunteer forms in 
this week’s bulletin and in the back of 
church.  You may drop the form in the offertory 
basket or at the rectory.  If you have any ques-
tions call Ann Halupczynski at 838-2486.  
  

THE AVE MARIA CARE AND CON-

CERN—Ave Needs Your Help! We will 
not be doing the baskets this year, but 
we are having the auction with single 
items.  I am hoping that you could pur-
chase a gift for the auction.  We would 
like them to be at a value of at least 
$15.00 and up.  So far, we have received 

very few items for the auction and the festival is just 
two  weeks away. If you are not a shopper and you 
would like to make a donation (check or cash) to the 
Ave Maria Society, we will do the shopping for 
you.  Remember these donations are tax deductible. 
All gifts can be taken to the rectory and monies ad-
dressed to the Ave can be dropped in the collection 
basket.  If anyone has any questions please call me, 
Barb Jones at 899-9358.  Thank You. 

 
THE ANCIENT ORDER OF HIBERNI-
ANS are selling the tickets after the 
weekend Masses for the reverse raffle 
to be drawn at the Erie Irish Festival 
on Friday night.  This is the last time 
the tickets will be sold at church as the 
festival is next weekend!  So get your 
tickets now before it is to late.  Only 
200 tickets are being sold at $20.00 
each.  First prize is $1,000.00 and 

second prize is $500.  Each ticket has one in one 
hundred chance of winning.  If you purchase a ticket 
now that ticket will give you free admission to the 
festival on Friday night.   

 

 The CHILDREN’S AUCTION 
needs donations such as new toys, 
games or gift cards.  Please no 
stuffed animals. Your donations 
may be dropped off a the rectory 
on the porch at the rear of the building on the 
weekends and at the rectory office during the 
week. 
  

The Bake Sale Booth is always a pop-
ular spot!  If you would like to donate to 
this area, we would love to have your 
items.  All items do not need to be 
brought to the Festival on the first day.  
It would help to have some items arrive 
on Saturday.  Please call 454-8070 to let us 
know when you will be bringing your item, so we 
can plan accordingly.  Thanks! 

  
RAFFLE TICKETS:  Don’t miss your 
chance to win a trip to Ireland for 
two.  If you haven’t purchased the raf-
fle tickets that were sent to you in the 
mail, don’t delay any longer!  You 
may return them via the offertory bas-
ket, mail or drop them off at the  
rectory.  The office has more if you 

need them.  Let’s make this year’s sales the best 
ever! 

  

FESTIVAL JEWELRY BOOTH is al-
ways accepting jewelry to be sold at the 
Festival. This booth is one of the most 
popular, and now is a great time to do-
nate any UNBROKEN jewelry to the 
Festival. You may drop it off at the rec-

tory office or call Gail Smith at  
833-9484. 

ST PATRICK FESTIVAL IS FAST APPROACHING 
SEPTEMBER 13TH THRU 15TH  



Self-esteem/self-empowerment program scheduled at Mercy Center for Women 
A self-esteem/self-empowerment program for women is scheduled at the Mercy Center for Women, 

1030 E. 27th St., Erie, beginning Wednesday, Sept. 11, from 6 to 8 p.m., and continuing every 

Wednesday evening for 10 weeks.  

 

The primary emphasis of the program is on teaching self-acceptance, releasing guilt, and learning to 

enjoy life by changing attitudes and expectations. The program is open to the public. Registration is 

required, along with a $30 fee to cover programming costs and class materials. For more information 

or to register, call Kim Church at Mercy Center for Women at 814-455-4577.  

PALS Support Group 
PALS Support Group (People After Loss from Suicide) is a grief support group that offers encourage-

ment and education to all who suffer from the loss of a loved one by suicide. PALS meetings are held 

every 3rd Tuesday from 7 pm to 9 pm at St. Marks Catholic Center, 429 East Grandview Blvd. in Erie 

in the Bishop Michael J. Murphy Conference Room (entrance located in the back of the building on 

the west side. For more information contact the Catholic Charities Office at 814/824-1250. Our next 

session is Tuesday, September 17, 2013.  

Transitions: A Monthly Peer Support Group 
 Are you Widowed, Separated or divorced? Consider attending Transitions, a peer support group of-

fered monthly at St. Mark Catholic Center, 429 E. Grandview Blvd. The next gathering is scheduled 

for Sunday, September 29th from 2:00-4:00 p.m. This month’s topic is: “Healthy Recreation for the 

Newly Single” . Call 814-824-1265 or email: familylife@erieRCD.org for more information. Visit us 

at: www.eriercd.org/transitions.asp 

 Planning A Wedding in 2014? Please Read This Important Announcement 
Engagement Encounter is a marriage preparation retreat that helps couples discover the ingredients 

for a successful, lifelong marriage and satisfies diocesan requirements for marriage in the Catholic 

Church. EE still has openings for its September 20-22nd weekend at St. Mark Catholic Center in Erie. 

If you want to learn the skills to build a committed, successful marriage in a relaxed, friendly atmos-

phere, call the Family Life Office at 814.824.1261 or visit us online at: www.erieRCD.org/ee.asp . 

Space is limited; register today! Interfaith couples are encouraged to apply.  

Pre-Cana at Our Lady of Mercy, Harborcreek 
Pre-Cana for marriage preparation will be held at Our Lady of Mercy Church in Harborcreek in two   

sessions, Sunday, September 8th and Sunday, September 15th from 11:00 AM to 4:00 PM. They are 

located at 837 Barlett Rd., in Harborcreek and reservations can be made by calling 814/898-0065. 

NOVA 
           NOVA is a one-day marriage preparation program for couples free to remarry in the Catholic Church.  

           Topics include adjustments, blending families, legal issues and others. Contact the Family Life Office at               

 814/824-1261 or by email at: familylife@erieRCD.org to register. Offered only four times per year, the 

 next NOVA is scheduled for Saturday, October 12th in Erie. Couples preparing for convalidation 

             are encouraged to apply. 

 

Life in the Spirit Seminar in Erie 
 A Life in the Spirit Seminar, “Awaken the Holy Spirit,” will be held at Holy Rosary Church, on 

Tuesday, Oct. 8, and continuing for another five consecutive Tuesdays, from 7 to 9 p.m. The seminar 

is open to all faith denominations. For information or to register, call Gerry at 814-452-2499 or Patty 

at 814-823-3968, or visit the website at www.sonofgodprayergroup.webs.com/. 

   



SUNDAY , 2013  

LITURGY INTENTIONS 
 Sept. 7 Saturday, Vigil: 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 4:30 PM   SPECIAL INTENTION (JEAN GORSKI) - ST.H 

 5:00 PM  JOCCO MALONEY (RAY & PATTY FIORELLI)   

 Sept. 8   Twenty-Third Sunday  in Ordinary Time 

 8:00 AM PARISHIONERS & BENEFACTORS - ST.P 

 9:00 AM   PETER WERNICKI (TOM KURPIEWSKI) - ST.H  

 10:30 AM  PATRICK WHALEN  (ARLENE BARLEKOFF) - ST.P 

 Sept. 9  Monday, Saint Peter Claver, Priest             

 8:00 AM    COMMUNION SERVICE 

 Sept. 10 Tuesday, Weekday 

 8:00 AM    PAUL CLARKE, ANNIV. OF BIRTH               

  (WIFE, MARY ANN CLARKE) 

 Sept. 11 Wednesday, Weekday 

 8:00 AM    EDWARD & RONALD ANGELOTTI         

  (MARILYN WAYLAND) 

 Sept. 12 Thursday, Weekday, The Most Holy Name of  

  Mary 

 8:00 AM    COMMUNION SERVICE 

 Sept. 13 Friday, Saint John Chrysostom, Bishop and  

  Doctor of the Church  

 8:00 AM   ROSE  PARISI (FAMILY & FRIENDS) 

 Sept. 14 Saturday, Vigil:  24th Sunday in Ordinary time 

 4:30 PM   VINCENT & SOPHIE DOBRY (ESTATE OF  

  MONICA DOBRY) - ST.H 

 5:00 PM   HARRY & RITA CALDWELL DEC., WEDDING  

  ANNIV. (JEAN BLACK & FAMILY)- ST.P  

 Sept. 15  Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 8:00 AM PARISHIONERS & BENEFACTORS  

 9:00 AM   PETER WERNICKI (TONY WERNICKI) - ST.H  

 10:30 AM   GERALDINE CIACCHINI, ANNIV. OF BIRTH (9/14)       

  Q. GREGORY ORLANDO FAMILY) - ST.P 

   

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

St.H=St. Hedwig,  St.P=St. Patrick, HR=Holy Rosary 

 CP=Chapel,, PF=Polish Falcons 
PR=Pascal Room, R=Rectory, CV=Convent 

09/07 3:30 PM Confessions - St.H 

 4:30 PM Confessions - St.P 

09/08    11:30 PM   Ave Mtg. - Chapel  

09/10 11:00 AM Food Pantry - PR 

09/11 12:00 PM A.A. - PR  

09/13 5:00 PM Erie Irish Festival at  

  Rainbow Gardens 

09/14 12:00 PM Erie, Irish Festival at  

  Rainbow Gardens 

 3:30 PM Confessions - St.H 

 4:30 PM Confessions - St.P 

09/15 8:30 AM - 12:00 PM—Irish Brunch at  

  Rainbow Gardens 

NEW PARISHIONER REGISTRATION FORM 

                        Saint Hedwig                     Saint Patrick              

 
 NAME: ____________________________ _____________________ PHONE: ____________ 

 

 STREET: ______________________________________ CITY: _____________ ZIP: _______ 

 

 E-MAIL: _____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 PLEASE CIRCLE ONE BELOW: 

 

            New Registration                Change of Address           Moving               Want Envelopes 

 

 

PLEASE DROP THIS INFORMATION INTO Offertory Basket or mail to Rectory 

 

  

TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME SEPTEMBER 8, 2013  

THE 2013-14 CATECHETICAL YEAR WILL BEGIN 
FAITH FORMATION SESSIONS FOR KDG – 6 and 
GR 7 – GR 10 Sunday, September 22, 
2013. Sessions for Students in K – Gr 6 will 
meet Sunday morning from 9 am – 10:15 am. Ses-
sions for Grades 7 – 10 will meet from 1 pm to 3 pm 
Sunday afternoon. 
  

A CATECHIST IS STILL NEEDED FOR KINDER-
GARTEN! Is God calling you to share your Catholic 
faith with these little ones in Kindergarten? Please 
contact Kathleen Kutz @ 454-6322 as soon as pos-
sible. Thank you and God bless you! 
  

NEW REGISTRATIONS are being accepted for the 
Faith Formation program which begins September 
22nd. If you would like to register your child, please call 
the Faith Formation Office: 454-6322. 
  


